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Ophthalmology Dr. Manjoo 

S Reddy  

M.B.B.S., 

M.S.                   

IMR NO: 

22424 

 

 

Prof & HOD 

 

 

 

Regular 

Professor 

St. John’s 

Medical 

College 

From 

20.07.2001 

to 

29.05.2019 

 

Prof & HOD 

EPCMSRC 

from 

01.07.2019 

till date 

Prof & HOD 

EPCMSRC 

from 

01.07.2019 

till date 

Prof & HOD 

EPCMSRC 

from 

01.07.2019 

till date 

Prof & HOD 

EPCMSRC 

from 

01.07.2019 

till date 

Prof & 

HOD 

EPCMSRC 

from 

01.07.2019 

till date 

Number of Lectures taken -10   
hours 
 

1. OP4.2 Enumerate and discuss 
Differential Diagnosis of 
Infective Keratitis 

2. OP4.6 Enumerate the 
indications and the types of 
keratoplasty 

3. OP4.9 Describe and discuss 
the importance and protocols 
involved in eye donation and 
eye banking 

4. Aetcom 
 

5. OP6.5 Describe and discuss 
the angle of the anterior 
chamber; congenital 
glaucoma; open angle and 
angle closure glaucoma 

6. OP6.6 Secondary Glaucomas - 
NVG, LIG, PXF; Management 
of Glaucoma (investigations, 
drugs and surgeries) 

7. OP9.2/8.5 Classify 
squint;Paralytic vs Non 
paralytic; Amyblyopia/ Optic 
neuritis, Optic atrophy and 
papilloedema 

Small teaching group -12 hours  
 

1) AN41.1/PY10.17 Parts and 



layers of eyeball Functional 
anatomy of eye, Physiology of 
Image formation 

2) OP3.1/3.2 Examination of 
Red Eye and Differential 
diagnosis 

3) OP4.5 Causes of Corneal 
Blindness 

4) OP6.5 Describe and 
distinguish hypopyon and 
hyphaema. Describe iris 
colobomas and choroidal 
melanoma. 

5) Anatomy of Eyelid/ 
blepharitis - causes, C/F, 
management; Hordeolum; 
Chalazion and 
Lagophthalmos 

6) OP2.3 Evaluation of Watering 
eye and regurgitation 
test/Clinical 

7) OP2.6 Enumerate the causes 
and describe 
the differentiating features, 
and clinical 
features and management of 
proptosis, Thyroid eye 
disease 

8) PY10.20/OP6.7/6.10 
Physiology of Field of Vision / 
Investigations of patients of 
glaucoma/Counseling of 
patients with glaucoma 
therapy and prognosis 

9) PA 36.1 Etiology clinical 
features and complications of 
retinoblastoma and Retinitis 
Pigmentosa; Differential 
diagnosis of leukocoria 

10) AN41.3/OP 9.1/9.2 Anatomy 
nerve supply and actions of 
extra ocular muscles; 
Demonstration of 
examination of extra ocular 
movements ; Indications for 
referral in a patient with 
squint 



11) OP9.5 Describe the 
evaluation and enumerate the 
steps involved in the 
stabilisation, initial 
management and indication 
for referral in a patient with 
ocular injury (chemical and 
blunt injuries) 

12) OP9.4 Enumerate, describe 
and discuss the causes of 
avoidable blindness and the 
National Programs for 
Control of Blindness 
(including vision 2020); 
Vitamin A deficiency - C/F 
and management 

Ophthalmology Dr. 

Narendra. P. 

Datti 

M.B.B.S., 
M.S.                           
IMR NO: 
25679 
 
 
 
 

 

Professor 

 

Promoted as 

Medical 

Superintenden 

t we.f: 

04.04.2018 

 

 

 

Regular 
 

Professor 

EPCMSRC 

from 

25.11.2016 

till date 

 

Professor 

EPCMSRC 

from 

25.11.2016 

till date 

 

Professor 

EPCMSRC 

from 

25.11.2016 

till date 

 

Professor 

EPCMSRC 

from 

25.11.2016 

till date 

 

Professor 

EPCMSRC 

from 

25.11.2016 

till date 

Number of Lectures taken -9   hours 
1) OP3.3 Etiology and clinical 

features of Conjunctivitis 
2) OP3.5/3.6 Vernal Catarrh- 

Etiology, clinical features and 
management; Pterygium, 
Etiology clinical features and 
management 

3) Aetcom 
4) OP7.1/7.2 Describe the 

surgical anatomy and the 
metabolism of the lens. 
Describe and discuss the etio-
pathogenesis, stages of 
maturation and 
complications of cataract 

5) OP7.4 Enumerate the types of 
cataract surgery and describe 
the steps, intra-operative and 
post-operative complications 
of extracapsular cataract 
extraction surgery. 

6) OP2.2/4.7 Symptoms and 
clinical features of Ptosis, 
entropion, ectropion/ 
Enumerate the indications 
and describe the methods of 
tarsorraphy 

 
   
Small teaching group -10 hours  

1) OP3.7 Symblepharon- 



Etiology, clinical features & 
management OP3.6 
Degenerative conditions and 
treatment" 

2) OP4.3 Causes of Corneal 
Edema 

3) OP4.5 Causes of Corneal 
Blindness 

4) OP5.1/5.2 Etiology, Clinical 
features and management of 
Episcleritis /Staphylomas/ 
exposure keratitis/ 
Acanthamoeba keratitis 

5) Anatomy of Eyelid/ 
blepharitis - causes, C/F, 
management; Hordeolum; 
Chalazion and 
Lagophthalmos 

6) OP2.6 Enumerate the causes 
and describe 
the differentiating features, 
and clinical 
features and management of 
proptosis, Thyroid eye 
disease 

7) OP6.4/6.6/6.7 Enumerate 
and discuss the aetiology, the 
clinical distinguishing 
features of shallow and deep 
anterior chamber. Choose 
appropriate investigations for 
patients with above 
conditions of the anterior 
chamber 

8) PA 36.1 Etiology clinical 
features and complications of 
retinoblastoma and Retinitis 
Pigmentosa; Differential 
diagnosis of leukocoria 

9) AN41.3/OP 9.1/9.2 Anatomy 
nerve supply and actions of 
extra ocular muscles; 
Demonstration of 
examination of extra ocular 
movements ; Indications for 
referral in a patient with 
squint 

10) AN30.5/31.3 Explain effect of 



pituitary tumours on visual 
pathway; Describe 
anatomical basis of Horner's 
Syndrome 

 

Ophthalmology Dr. Anjali 

Lita Roche 

M.B.B.S., 

M.S.                      

IMR NO: 

81350 

 
 

 

 

Assoc. Prof 

 

Promoted as 

Assoc.Prof 

w.e.f: 

16.10.2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regular 
Asst.Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

28.01.2019 

to 

15.10.2023 

Asst.Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

28.01.2019 

to 

15.10.2023 

 

 

Asst.Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

28.01.2019 

to 

15.10.2023 

 

Asst.Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

28.01.2019 

to 

15.10.2023 

 

Asst.Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

28.01.2019 

to 

15.10.2023 

 

Promoted 

as 

Assoc. Prof 

w.e.f: 

16.10.2023 

till date 

Number of Lectures taken -08   
hours 

1) OP5.2 Etiology Clinical 
features and management of 
Scleritis 

2) Aetcom 
3) OP1.1/ 1.2 Describe the 

physiology of vision/Define, 
classify and describe the 
types and methods of 
correcting refractive errors. 

4) OP1.4 Enumerate the 
describe the principles of 
refractive surgery 

5) OP9.2/8.5 Classify 
squint;Paralytic vs Non 
paralytic; Amyblyopia/ Optic 
neuritis, Optic atrophy and 
papilloedema 

 
Small teaching group -09hours  

1) AN41.1/PY10.17Parts and 
layers of eyeball Functional 
anatomy of eye, Physiology of 
Image formation 

2) OP4.1/4.3 Anatomy and 
Physiology of Cornea 
/Factors responsible for 
transparency of cornea 

3) OP6.5 Describe and 
distinguish hypopyon and 
hyphaema. Describe iris 
colobomas and choroidal 
melanoma 

4) OP6.2/6.3Distinguish 
features of acute and 
chronic iridocyclitis / 
Systemic conditions 
associated with Iridocyclitis; 
Sympathetic Ophthalmitis  

5) OP9.2 Describe the role of 
refractive error correction in 
a patient with headache and 



enumerate the indications for 
referral; Accomodation and 
its anomalies 

6) PY10.20/OP6.7/6.10 
Physiology of Field of Vision 
/ Investigations of patients of 
glaucoma/Counseling of 
patients with glaucoma 
therapy and prognosis  

7) AN30.5/31.3 Explain effect of 
pituitary tumours on visual 
pathway; Describe 
anatomical basis of Horner's 
Syndrome 

8) OP9.5 Describe the 
evaluation and enumerate the 
steps involved in the 
stabilisation, initial 
management and indication 
for referral in a patient with 
ocular injury (chemical and 
blunt injuries) 

    
9) PH1.58 Describe drugs used 

in Ocular disorders 
 

Ophthalmology  

 

Dr. 

Rajashree 

Prabhu 

 M.B.B.S., 

M.S.                        

IMR NO: 

90265 

 

Asst.Prof 

promoted 

from05.01.2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regular 
Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 
from 

02.05.2019 

to 

04.01.2021 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 
from 

02.05.2019 

to 

04.01.2021 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 
from 

02.05.2019 

to 

04.01.2021p

romoted 

asAsst.prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

05.01.2021 

to till 

date 

Asst.prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

05.01.2021 

to till 

date 

Asst.prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

05.01.2021 

to till 

date 

Number of Lectures taken -09  hours 
1) OP4.4/2.3 Causes and 

management of Dry Eye and 
Swellings of lacrimal gland/ 
Describe etiology, clinical 
presentation, complications 
and management of acute and 
chronic dacryocystitis 

2) OP6.8/6.9 Classification, 
clinical features, investigation 
and management of Uveitis; 
Choroidal melanoma 

3) OP6.1/6.8 Classify 
endophthalmitis, discuss 
clinical features and 
management of 
endophthalmitis 
,panophthalmitis. Describe 
Evisceration. 
 

4) OP2.4/2.5 Describe the 
aetiology, clinical 



presentation, complications 
and management of orbital 
cellulitis/ Describe the 
clinical features on ocular 
examination and 
management of a patient with 
cavernous sinus thrombosis; 
Blow - out fracture 
 

5) OP2.7/2.8 Classify the 
various types of orbital 
tumours. Differentiate the 
symptoms and signs of the 
presentation of various types 
of ocular tumours. List the 
investigations helpful in 
diagnosis of orbital tumours. 
Enumerate the indications for 
appropriate referral 
 

6) Aetcom 
 
Small teaching group -08  hours 

1) OP3.7  Symblepharon- 
Etiology, clinical features & 
management OP3.6 
Degenerative conditions and 
treatment" 

2) OP4.3 Causes of Corneal 
Edema, Degenerations and 
Dystrophies of Cornea 

3) OP5.1/5.2 Etiology, Clinical 
features and management of 
Episcleritis /Staphylomas/ 
exposure keratitis/ 
Acanthamoeba keratitis 

4) OP6.3 Enumerate systemic 
conditions that can present as 
iridocyclitis and describe 
their ocular manifestations 

5) OP2.3 Evaluation of Watering 
eye and regurgitation 
test/Clinical assessment of 
ptosis, entropion and 
ectropion 

6) OP6.4/6.6/6.7 Enumerate 
and discuss the aetiology, 
the clinical distinguishing 



features of shallow and deep 
anterior chamber. Choose 
appropriate investigations 
for patients with above 
conditions of the anterior 
chamber 

7) OP8.3 Fundus Examination 
techniques and Other 
investigations of retina (FFA 
and OCT); Vitreous 
Haemorrahge - causes and 
management; other vitreous 
opacities  

8) OP7.5 Investigations for 
cataract and steps of 
cataract sugery and 
complications of cataract 
surgery 
 

 

Ophthalmology Dr. Indu G. 

M.B.B.S., 

D.O., 

D.N.B. 

 IMR NO: 

106088 

 
 

Asst.Prof 

 

 

Promoted as Asst 

Prof from 

03.01.2022 

 

 

 

 

Regular 
 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

11.03.2019 

to 

02.01.2022 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

11.03.2019 

to 

02.01.2022 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

11.03.2019 

to 

02.01.2022 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

till 

02.01.2022 

promoted as 

 

 

Asst Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

03.01.2022 

till date 

Asst Prof 

EPCMSRC 

from 

03.01.2022 

till date 

Number of Lectures taken -07   
hours 

1) Aetcom 
2) OP8.1 Discuss the aetiology, 

pathology, clinical features 
and management of vascular 
occlusions of the retina 

3) OP8.2 Enumerate the 
indications for laser therapy 
in the treatment of retinal 
diseases (including retinal 
detachment, retinal 
degenerations, diabetic 
retinopathy & hypertensive 
retinopathy) 

4) OP8.4 Retinal detachment - 
types, C/F, management; 
lasers in retina. 

 
Small teaching group -08  hours 

1) OP3.1/3.2 Examination of 
Red Eye and Differential 
diagnosis 

2) OP4.1/4.3 Anatomy and 
Physiology of Cornea 
/Factors responsible for 
transparency of cornea 

3) OP6.3 Enumerate systemic 



conditions that can present as 
iridocyclitis and describe 
their ocular manifestations 

4) OP9.2 Describe the role of 
refractive error correction in 
a patient with headache and 
enumerate the indications for 
referral; Accomodation and 
its anomalies 

5) OP8.3 Fundus Examination 
techniques and Other 
investigations of retina (FFA 
and OCT); Vitreous 
Haemorrahge - causes and 
management; other vitreous 
opacities 

6) OP7.5 Investigations for 
cataract and steps of cataract 
sugery and complications of 
cataract surgery 

7) PH1.58 Describe drugs used 
in Ocular disorders 

8) OP9.4 Enumerate, describe 
and discuss the causes of 
avoidable blindness and the 
National Programs for 
Control of Blindness 
(including vision 2020); 
Vitamin A deficiency - C/F 
and management. 

Ophthalmology Dr. Ashwini 

P 

M.B.B.S., 

D.N.B.                 

IMR NO: 

105761 

Senior Resident  

Regular 
   Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

03.01.2022 

till date 

Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

03.01.2022 

till date 

Small teaching group -03 hours 
1) OP5.1/5.2 Etiology, Clinical 

features and management of 
Episcleritis /Staphylomas/ 
exposure keratitis/ 
Acanthamoeba keratitis 

2) OP9.2 Describe the role of 
refractive error correction in 
a patient with headache and 
enumerate the indications for 
referral; Accomodation and 
its anomalies 

3) PY10.20/OP6.7/6.10 
Physiology of Field of Vision / 
Investigations of patients of 
glaucoma/Counseling of 
patients with glaucoma 
therapy and prognosis 



Ophthalmology Dr. Keerthi 

M Kartha 

M.B.B.S., 

M.S.                         

IMR NO: 

123679 

Senior resident  

Regular 
    Senior 

Resident 

EPCMSRC 

from 

09.02.2023 

till date 

Small teaching group -08  hours 
1) OP3.7 Symblepharon- 

Etiology, clinical features & 
management OP3.6 
Degenerative conditions and 
treatment" 

2) OP4.3 Causes of Corneal 
Edema 

3) OP6.3 Enumerate systemic 
conditions that can present as 
iridocyclitis and describe 
their ocular manifestations 

4) OP2.3 Evaluation of Watering 
eye and regurgitation 
test/Clinical assessment of 
ptosis, entropion and 
ectropion 

5) PA 36.1 Etiology clinical 
features and complications of 
retinoblastoma and Retinitis 
Pigmentosa; Differential 
diagnosis of leukocoria 

6) AN41.3/OP 9.1/9.2 Anatomy 
nerve supply and actions of 
extra ocular muscles; 
Demonstration of 
examination of extra ocular 
movements ; Indications for 
referral in a patient with 
squint 

7) OP9.5 Describe the 
evaluation and enumerate the 
steps involved in the 
stabilisation, initial 
management and indication 
for referral in a patient with 
ocular injury (chemical and 
blunt injuries) 

8) OP9.4 Enumerate, describe 
and discuss the causes of 
avoidable blindness and the 
National Programs for 
Control of Blindness 
(including vision 2020); 
Vitamin A deficiency - C/F 
and management. 

 



Ophthalmology Dr Naishithya 

A 

MBBS 

IMR NO: 

136750 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
- - -* PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

26.11.2022 

to 

till date 

PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

26.11.2022 

to 

till date 

 

Ophthalmology Dr K Saurabh 

Jeeshnu 

MBBS 

IMR NO: 

154028 

 

 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
   PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

02.12.2022 

to 

till date 

PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

02.12.2022 

to 

till date 

 

Ophthalmology Dr 

Mahammed 

Safi 

MBBS 

IMR 

NO:143001 

 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
   PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

18.11.2022 

to 

till date 

PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

18.11.2022 

to 

till date 

 

Ophthalmology Dr Mohan 

Lal T 

MBBS 

IMR NO: 

169189 

 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
    PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

30.10.2023 

to till date 

 

Ophthalmology Dr Radhika 

Kulkarni 

MBBS 

IMR NO : 

 

 

 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
    PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

30.10.2023 

to till date 

 

Ophthalmology Dr Palle 

Manvitha 

Reddy 

MBBS 

IMR NO: 

168601 

 

PG Cum Junior 

Resident 

 

Regular 
    PG Cum 

Junior 

Resident 

From 

30.10.2023 

to till date 

 

 

N.B. 



1. Publications by faculty should be attached as annexure. 

2. Publications should be quoted in Vancouver referencing style. 

3. Medical Educator Training/ research methodology and dates 

 

 

Annexure – I 

 

Sl No  Faculty Name Publication in Vancouver referencing style Indexing System 

1 Dr Manjoo S. Reddy 1. Reddy M, Suneetha N, Thomas R, Battu R. Topical diclofenac 

sodium for treatment of postoperative inflammation in cataract 

surgery. Indian journal of ophthalmology. 2000 Jul 1;48(3). 

Index Copernicus 

2. Priya Y, Nithyanandam S, Reddy MS. Role of antimetabolites 

in recalcitrant idiopathic orbital inflammatory syndrome. Oman 

Journal of Ophthalmology. 2011 Jan;4(1):21. 

 

3. Pawar B, Reddy M, Kamath S. Postoperative conjunctival cyst: 

a masquerade. Indian Journal of Ophthalmology. 2011 Sep 

1;59(5):406-7. 

Index Copernicus 

4. Acharya N, Reddy MS, Paulson CT, Prasanna D. Cranio-

orbital-temporal neurofibromatosis: An uncommon subtype of 

neurofibromatosis type-1. Oman Journal of Ophthalmology. 2014 

Jan;7(1):43. 

 

2 Dr. Narendra Datti 

 
1. Datti NP, Kanthamani K, Prasad NR, Donthi K, Korthiwada M. 

Prevalence of retinal microvascular abnormalities in patients with 

chronic kidney disease among diabetic population. International 

Journal of Current Research and Review. 2013 Dec 1;5(23):13. 

Index Medicus 

2. Datti NP, Krishnappa K, Guruprasad BS, Krishnappa P, Guha J, 

Bansal A. Efficacy and safety of subtenon's and peribulbar 

anaesthesia in manual small incision cataract surgery. J Clin 

Biomed Sci. 2013;3(1):20. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 



3. Bettadapura GS, Datti NP, Donthi K, Ranganath BG, 

Ramaswamy SB, Sangeetha T. Barriers to the uptake of cataract 

surgery in a rural population of south Karnataka, India. 

International Journal of Current Research and Review. 2013 Jun 

15;5(12):77. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

4. Patel D, Sarala N, Datti NP. Topical olopatadine hydrochloride 

versus ketotifen fumarate for allergic conjunctivitis. Journal of 

Ophthalmic & Vision Research. 2018 Apr;13(2):119. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

5. Roche AL, Datti NP, Govind I, Kamunuri R. Decision making 

in pterygium surgery: Our experience noting the length of 

pterygium. Kerala Journal of Ophthalmology. 2021 Sep 

1;33(3):316-21. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

6. Gupta N, Datti NP, Beeregowda Y, Krishnappa K, 

Krishnamurthy D. Study of incidence, clinical staging and risk 

factors of retinopathy of prematurity in rural area. J Clin Biomed 

Sci. 2013;3(2):80. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

7. Guruprasad BS, Krishnamurthy D, Narendra DP, Ranganath 

BG, Shamanna RB. Changing scenario of cataract blindness in 

Kolar District, Karnataka, South India. The utility of rapid 

assessment of avoidable blindness in reviewing programs. 

Ophthalmic epidemiology. 2013 Apr 1;20(2):89-95. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS 

8. Hungi B, Vinekar A, Datti N, Kariyappa P, Braganza S, 

Chinnaiah S, Donthi K, Shetty B. Retinopathy of prematurity in a 

rural neonatal intensive care unit in South India—a prospective 

study. The Indian Journal of Pediatrics. 2012 Jul;79:911-5. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS 

9. Datti NP, Kanthamani K, Chakrabarty S. A STUDY OF 

EFFICACY AND SAFETY OF A MYDRIATIC COCKTAIL 

DELIVERED WITH A WICK VERSUS CONVENTIONAL 

REGIMEN FOR PREOPERATIVE AND INTRAOPERATIVE 

MYDRIASIS IN CATARACT SURGERY. 

Index Copernicus 

10.Kanthamani K, Datti NP, Prashanth K, Nagesha CK. 

EVALUATION OF VISUAL ACUITY AND QUALITY OF 

LIFE AFTER CATARACT SURGERY IN KOLAR DISTRICT. 

Journal of Evolution of Medical and Dental Sciences. 2014 Jan 

Index Copernicus 



13;3(2):495-501. 

11.Datti NP, Kanthamani K, Tanushree V. SUBJECTIVE 

SATISFACTION AND EVALUATION OF GLARE AND 

HALOS AFTER MULTIFOCAL IOL IMPLANTATION. Journal 

of Evolution of Medical and Dental Sciences. 2014 Jan 

13;3(2):456-64. 

Index Copernicus 

12. Bansal A, Krishnappa K, Datti NP, Guruprasal BS, Guha J. 

Ocular morbidity in school going children of Kolar district, South 

India. J Clin Biomed Sci. 2012;2(4):175-84. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

13. Bettadapura GS, Donthi K, Datti NP, Ranganath BG, 

Ramaswamy SB, Jayaram TS. Assessment of avoidable blindness 

using the rapid assessment of avoidable blindness methodology. 

North American journal of medical sciences. 2012 Sep;4(9):389. 

SCOPUS 

14. Singh G, Narasimha A, Kumar H, Datti N. Clear cell 

hidradenocarcinoma of the eyelid: A case report with a review of 

the literature. International ophthalmology. 2013 Apr;33(2):171-5. 

SCOPUS 

15. Mithila R, Datti NP, Gomathy E, Krishnamurthy D. Study of 

association of fundal changes and fetal outcomes in preeclampsia. 

Journal of Evolution of Medical and Dental Sciences. 2014 May 

26;3(21):5894-902. 

Index Copernicus 

16.Datti NP, Nagesha CK, Rashmi NR. EFFECTIVENESS OF 

MITOMYCIN-C APPLICATION AS AN ADJUNCT IN 

SURGERIES FOR RECURRENT PTERYGIUM-A META 

ANALYSIS. International Journal of Current Research and 

Review. 2014 Mar 15;6(6):26. 

EMBASE, SCOPUS, Pubmed 

Central 

17. Datti NP, Prasad BR, Gowda B, Krishnappa P, Mithila R, 

Gowda T. Prevalence of ocular manifestations in patients 

hospitalized with dengue fever. Journal of Evolution of Medical 

and Dental Sciences. 2014 Feb 17;3(7):1704-9. 

Index Copernicus 

18. Datti NP, Mahajan A, Chakrabarty S, Rashmi NR. Diabetic 

retinopathy: how aware are the physicians?. Journal of Evolution 

of Medical and Dental Sciences. 2014 May 19;3(20):5575-81. 

Index Copernicus 

19. Nagesha CK, Datti NP, Sugaranjini G. DORZOLAMIDE 

THERAPY IN X-LINKED RETINOSCHISIS AS EVALUATED 

BY SPECTRAL-DOMAIN OPTICAL COHERENCE 

TOMOGRAPHY. Journal of Evolution of Medical and Dental 

Index Copernicus 



Sciences. 2014 Jan 20;3(3):714-8. 

3 Dr Anjali Lita Roche 1. Roche AL, Prabhu RS, Govind I. A cross-sectional study to 

determine the relationship between diabetic retinopathy and 

diabetic nephropathy in type 2 diabetes mellitus patients in South 

India. Kerala Journal of Ophthalmology. 2023 May 1;35(2):168-

73. 

DOAJ 

2 Roche AL, Datti NP, Govind I, Kamunuri R. Decision making in 

pterygium surgery: Our experience noting the length of pterygium. 

Kerala Journal of Ophthalmology. 2021 Sep 1;33(3):316-21. 

DOAJ 

3. Subrahmanyam PM, Roche AL. A study OF the aetiological and 

clinical features OF infected corneal ulcers as studied IN a rural 

population. J. Evid. Based Med. Healthcare. 2017;4. 

DOAJ 

4 Dr Rajashree Prabhu 1. Roche AL, Prabhu RS, Govind I. A cross-sectional study to 

determine the relationship between diabetic retinopathy and 
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1. Dr. Manjoo S. Reddy MET 7
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BCBR - 

2.  MET 11/06/2019 – 13/06/2019 

Dr. Anjali Lita Roche BCBR MAR-JUN 2020 
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Dr. Rajashree Prabhu BCBR SEPTEMBER 2022 
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